
 
 

To: Bridgman Public Schools Board of Education 
 
From:  Sam Stine, Assistant Superintendent 
 
Date:  February 7, 2025 
 
. 
After consultation with BHS Varsity Coach Nick Foxworthy, I interviewed Monica Denney for a 
coaching position on Thursday, December 19.  As supervisor of F.C. Reed Middle School 
Athletics, I support hiring Mrs. Denney as the RMS girls’ soccer coach. 
 
Mrs. Denney is currently employed at Bridgman Elementary School as a School Counselor. She 
also assisted with coaching this fall during the RMS Boys’ Soccer season.  
 
Recommendation: I recommend hiring Monica Denney as a first-year coach of the girls’ soccer 
program at F.C. Reed Middle School.    
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